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Philipstown Planning Board








         Meeting Minutes


April 20, 2006

The Philipstown Planning Board held its regular monthly meeting on Thursday, April 20, 2006 at the VFW Hall on Kemble Avenue in Cold Spring.  The meeting was opened at 7:30 by the Chairman, George Cleantis.





Present:
George Cleantis







Josephine Doherty







Michael Gibbons








Kerry Meehan







Anthony Merante







Andrew Pidala







Pat Sexton







Janell Herring, TMA Associates





Absent:
Tim Miller, Planner







Tim Pagones, Counsel

Correspondence

1.
Letter dated April 4, 2006 from East-West Forestry Associates (Doug Ramey) to Gordon Dale regarding project on Elizabeth Healy property.

2.
Letter dated March 23, 2006 from Indian Brook Road LLC to George Cleantis, etal. regarding wetland mitigation measures.

3.
Letter dated March 29, 2006 from William Mazzuca to Ms. Anita Chester regarding her letter to the Town Board regarding zoning.

4.
Letter dated March 30, 2006 from Tim Miller Associates to George Cleantis regarding WTP Company vs. Town of Philipstown Planning Board - affidavit in opposition.

5.
Email dated March 20, 2006 from Vincent Cestone to George Cleantis regarding Cell Tower application.


Mr. Cleantis read the above-stated email aloud.  

6.
Letter dated April 20, 2006 from Crest Road Homes Association to George Cleantis.


Mr. Cleantis read the above-stated letter aloud.

7.
Letter dated April 17, 2006 to Planning Board from Tina Merando regarding Referral of Proposed Law - accessory apartments.


Mr. Cleantis said that the Board could take a look at it during the month.

8.
Letter dated April 12, 2006 from Badey & Watson to George Cleantis, etal. regarding application of Edgar Polhemus.

9.
Letter dated April 12, 2006 from Bibbo Associates to George Cleantis regarding site plan review MHCP Realty (self-storage units, Route 9). 

Mr. Cleantis said that the letter was just received tonight and the Board may want to take a look at it when the application is discussed later in the evening. 

10.
Talk of the Towns.

11.
Rural Futures in Ontario (George Cleantis only).






Regular Meeting

-Old Business

Mr. Gibbons asked if the Board could ask the Town Board to do something about the air circulation in the room.

Mr. Cleantis said that it would be discussed later.

Crane - Approval of Preliminary Plat - 240 Lane Gate Road, Cold Spring: New submission

Mr. Martin Bayard of Chazen Companies introduced himself and stated that he would be representing Mr. Benjamin Crane for a proposed two-lot subdivision.  He said that the property currently consists of 39.86 acres.  Mr. Crane proposes to subdivide off 3.89 acres.  Mr. Bayard said that currently on the site there is an existing house, drive and some sheds.  He said that there is a private drive that services the house.  On the lot that will be subdivided, there currently exists  tennis courts, and that is Mr. Crane’s purpose - to separate off the lot that contains the tennis courts.  Mr. Bayard said that on that lot, they are currently showing a proposed dwelling, proposed septic, proposed well and have done some deep tests and perc tests and have found that they are adequate to support a house. 

Mr. Cleantis asked the Board for comment.

Ms. Sexton asked if Mr. Bayard said that the applicant wanted to take this piece (pointed out) off and subdivide it.  She said that it said proposed Lot One with an area of 35.97 acres.

Mr. Bayard said that was an error.  He said that it is 3.89 as can be seen on the chart below.

Mr. Sexton asked if Mr. Bayard said that the applicant wishes to do this so that he can sell off the other lot in the future sometime and build another house here (pointed out).

Mr. Bayard said that was correct.

Mr. Merante said that it is a crazy quilt lot with all the conservation and proposed conservation easements in there.  He said that with the house that is already on there, it is a long driveway and he asked how long it was.  Mr. Merante asked if there were any problems with the road that crosses the easement.

Mr. Bayard said that it is a pre-existing drive.  He said that they’ve met with the DEC on site and have had the wetlands validated by the DEC.  Mr. Bayard said that he had a signed map by the DEC and that as long as the drive is not going to be improved and remains as is, no permits are required.

Mr. Cleantis said no local permits are required.

Mr. Bayard said not to his knowledge.

Mr. Cleantis asked what the pipe or bridge that is crossing over it was. 

Mr. Bayard said that he believed it was a twelve inch culvert.

Mr. Cleantis asked how long the driveway had been in place.

Mr. Bayard said that he believed it was a camp from the 20's or 30's, so he believed it had been like this for a long time.

Mr. Cleantis said, so he was not proposing any disturbance at all along the driveway or change along the driveway.

Mr. Bayard said that is correct.

Mr. Meehan asked if where you cross over the wetlands there was any sign of flooding.

Mr. Bayard said not that he has observed the time that he had been on the site.  He said that he hasn’t been there this Spring.

Ms. Herring said that she was there earlier in the week and the driveway seemed fine.  She said that it is clearly wet on both sides and she supposed that at some point it may get a little wet, but it didn’t appear that wet.

Ms. Doherty said that there is an existing driveway.

Mr. Bayard said yes.  He said for Lot One, the (inaudible) comes in about fifty feet.  He said that what they are seeing on the map is a proposed drive.

Ms. Doherty said so there is nothing in that.

Mr. Bayard said that there is just the tennis courts and maybe twenty to fifty foot dirt (inaudible).

Ms. Doherty said that she thought they probably wanted to send this to the Highway Superintendent.

Mr. Merante said that he was curious...they have a proposed conservation easement on a wetland, but several other wetlands which are not set up for a conservation easement.  He asked if there was a particular reason why that one or why not the others.

Mr. Bayard said that it is really not a developable lot due to the wetlands and Mr. Crane simply wanted to memorialize that it would never be developed by placing the conservation easement on it.  He said that it just kind of seals it fate.

Mr. Merante said that the one to the left of that is much larger, it has the DEC wetland, and is not set for dedication as a conservation easement.

Mr. Bayard said that he is proposing a conservation easement over that one.  He referred to the plan and said that as you come down to the bottom of that larger wetland and back to the south, you’ll see a note “conservation easement”.

Mr. Merante said that he saw it.

Mr. Cleantis asked what the zoning in that area was.

Mr. Bayard said R-80.

Mr. Cleantis said that he thought the Board wanted to pass it through the CAC/Wetlands and the Highway Department.

Mr. Gibbons said that in the proposal the applicant indicated they did perc tests on Lot Two and was saying they are satisfied that Lot One would be o.k.  He asked why they didn’t do perc tests on proposed Lot One.

Mr. Bayard said that they did.

Mr. Gibbons said not according to this.

Mr. Bayard said that the data is attached.

Mr. Gibbons said that he was concerned with the leftover piece because the reason the applicant is selling this off (pointed out), is to develop this (pointed out).  He said that they’ve already got over eight sell-offs and sixteen lots through there.   Mr. Gibbons said that he thought the Board had to look at the big picture - they have a conservation easement and a road which potentially has some buildable area and he thought they were getting hoodwinked.

Mr. Bayard said that he wanted to tell the Board they are being very transparent - that Mr. Crane’s purpose is to separate that piece to retain his tennis courts...(did not finish sentence).

Mr. Gibbons said, which are in the buffer zone.

Mr. Bayard said that they are pre-existing.  He said that with the remainder of the lot, there may be one day in the future that he does intend to sell that, but he doesn’t have plans at this moment.

Mr. Gibbons asked if he would be willing to move the conservation easement to the buildable area.  He referred to the plan, pointed to an area and said that it would be conserving land.  Mr. Gibbons asked where the six thousand foot square in the proposed lot was.

Ms. Herring said that it is not shown on there, but it does scale out and does have it.  She said that the slopes are acceptable, it is not in the buffer and it is not in the wetlands.

Mr. Gibbons said the new road coming in....the right-of-way or driveway.

Mr. Bayard said that it is a driveway.

Mr. Gibbons asked what the slope was.

Mr. Bayard said that it is less than ten percent.

Mr. Gibbons referred to the road and said that it is going again over the stream and asked if Mr. Bayard was saying it was just a culvert.

Mr. Bayard said yes.

Mr. Gibbons asked if the Board could get an engineer’s report that it was satisfactory.

Ms. Herring said that they can refer it to the engineer, but it is a pre-existing driveway.

Mr. Gibbons said that he’d like to make sure that it is in good condition and is going to hold up.  He said that they are only allowed eight houses on an old road.

Ms. Herring said that it is a town road.  

Ms. Doherty agreed.

Mr. Gibbons said that he was trying to figure out where all the other properties were sold off to.

Mr. Bayard said that he could certainly go through that.

Mr. Gibbons said that he would like that.

Mr. Bayard referred to the map and pointed out the pieces that were sold and stated who they were sold to.

Mr. Gibbons said that he was concerned that if you have a hundred acres, have a road going through there and just keep subdividing it, it is a creeping subdivision.  He said that you get to have your eight houses, but that is it - you can’t keep subdividing.

Ms. Herring said that it is a town road, and they can have as many houses as they want.  She said that as long as they meet the subdivision requirements with the building square and everything else, they can split it up as many times as they want.

Ms. Doherty asked if Tim Miller Associates was happy with the lack of driveway (inaudible) and if they needed any storm water management.

Mr. Cleantis asked if Ms. Doherty was specifically talking about the driveway for the new lot.

Ms. Herring said that part of the driveway near the tennis courts is existing - not all of it.  She said that she thought that was not clear.  Ms. Herring said that there is a gate and access from Lane Gate Road and it goes down twenty five or thirty feet to just about the tennis courts, so it’s almost half the distance.

Mr. Gibbons asked if it was for the approval.

Mr. Bayard said no, that was really not the intention.  He said that the reason they showed the proposed drive, house and septic was to demonstrate that it is a viable lot, which they felt the Board would certainly want to see.

Ms. Herring said that it was not site plan review.  She said that there is an existing driveway that is being used to get to the tennis courts right now, and the curb cut already exists.

Ms. Doherty said, but he would have to improve the driveway to support the house.

Ms. Herring said not necessarily.  

Ms. Doherty said when the house is built.

Ms. Herring said that they are using it now for vehicles.

Mr. Cleantis said that he would basically demonstrate that there is a viable driveway.  He said that when he goes for his building permit, he would then approach the Building Department, give them the various specs that they require and that would be the agency that would permit him.

Mr. Meehan said that the Board will never see him again.

Mr. Cleantis said that they would never see him again until or unless he decides to do the other part of the land.  He said that it may be worth pursuing in terms of just questioning the applicant to see what his intentions are and where other viable lots are, etc., as the Board as had this kind of thing come before it before, where they’ve had one lot developed and then have had someone come in later on.  Mr. Cleantis said that he knew Mr. Bayard had gone over it with Mr. Gibbons, but did not think the rest of the Board heard the discussion.

Mr. Meehan said that his intentions should be put in writing anyway.

Mr. Cleantis asked the Board if it was o.k. with the proposed lot.

Mr. Merante referred to Mr. Miller’s response - paragraph 3, and read it aloud.  He said that where it says Lot 2, it should be Lot 1.  Mr. Merante asked if, with regard to the remains of the lot which will be Lot 2, they normally show shaded areas for the various levels of steep slope.  He said that there is no indication of 1, 2 or 3 on the Board’s copy.

Ms. Herring said that she could calculate them and she did look at the lots.  She said that Mr. Watson comes in so many times that he automatically does it for them.  

Mr. Cleantis said that he thought the Planning Board would like to see where the steep slopes are and possibly bolder lines showing where the easements are, because it is a bit confusing to them.  He asked if Mr. Bayard would shade in all steep slope areas and give a bolder line where the easement lines are.

Mr. Bayard said that is fine.

Mr. Cleantis asked why the applicant would put a 3.89 acre lot and then the second lot as thirty something.  He said that it would seem to him that two fifteen acre lots would make more sense  from a planning standpoint.  Mr. Cleantis asked Mr. Bayard to explain that.

Mr. Bayard said that as he had mentioned before, Mr. Crane’s intention was at some point in the future, to sell the balance of the property.

Mr. Cleantis asked if that meant subdivide.

Mr. Bayard said not necessarily.  He said that he thought he had looked at that and decided he didn’t want to tackle that, and so he would intend to sell it as one parcel.  Mr. Bayard said that is why he wants to retain the 3.89 acre - Lot 1 - to retain the tennis courts.

Mr. Cleantis referred to the driveway running down the center of the property.  He said that there are no disturbances that are proposed on the proposed Lot 2, and asked if that was correct.

Mr. Bayard said that was correct.

Mr. Cleantis asked if there was an existing house on Lot 2 with an existing shed and so on.

Mr. Bayard said that is right.

Mr. Cleantis asked how much of the land he would be taking out from Lot 2 in terms of acreage for the easement.

Mr. Bayard said that he thought it was on there.

Ms. Doherty said seven.

Mr. Bayard said yes, that would come out of Lot 2.

Mr. Pidala asked where the power came in.

Mr. Bayard said that there are holes that are shown on the map - there are overhead wires.

Mr. Pidala said, so there is not going to be a problem.

Mr. Bayard said no.

Mr. Cleantis asked if the Board felt that it had a duty to limit the potential of this lot being subdivided in the future.

Ms. Doherty said that she did not see how it could.

Mr. Merante agreed.

Mr. Cleantis said that he did not think that was what they were there for at the present time and he did not think it was within the Board’s power.

Ms. Doherty agreed and said that is why they have subdivision regulations.

Mr. Cleantis said that the question had been brought up and he wanted the Board and the audience to realize that they are not an obstructionist Board and are not going to pursue that kind of thing.  He said that the applicant has a right to do what he wants.

Ms. Herring said that as the memo states, both of the lots do meet the requirements.  There is six thousand square feet of environmentally sensitive area, although it is not shown.  She said that the lots have road frontage and it is a Town road, so there is no restriction on the number of lots that can take access.  Ms. Herring said that there is nothing proposed within the hundred foot wetland buffer, but with so much of the wetlands there, the Board might want to refer it to the CAC.  She said that other than that, they thought the Planning Board may want to consider holding a public hearing.

Mr. Cleantis said that the Board is going to refer it to the CAC and Highway Department.  He asked what the Board wanted to do.

Mr. Merante asked if the Board needed to wait for the CAC’s response.  

Mr. Cleantis said not really, because they are not really affecting wetlands and steep slopes.  He said that if there was any question or issue with regard to that, he would think the Board would need a response, but this is more of a courtesy as they are really dealing with stuff that is in place.

Ms. Doherty said, and they don’t need a curb cut permit or wetlands permit.

The Board agreed to hold a public hearing on this application and schedule a site visit for Sunday, May 7th at 9:30 a.m..

MHCP Realty LLC (self-storage units) - Site Plan Application - 2761 Route 9, Cold Spring: Submission of revised plan

Mr. Pidala recused himself from this application and left the table.

Mr. Watson said that there were minor changes to the parking.  He said that there is a two-way entrance and a circulation around the proposed buildings, a caretaker’s office, five parking spaces within an enclosed fence and three parking spaces outside.  Mr. Watson said that the Board was concerned with regard to the buildings.  They submitted building plans/elevations.  He said that they have taken away the metal buildings and are talking about a brick-faced building.  Mr. Watson said that essentially it is the same sort of finish as is on the body shop Mr. Giachinta did a couple of years ago.  He said that they also raised the roof so that there is now a pitched roof - four or five on twelve, and the ends of the buildings have a barn-type look - a barn facade on the ends and garage door down the side.  Mr. Watson said that the landscaping plan is such that they will have minimized any visual difficulties with the road.  He said that they were hoping the Board would respond positively to their building plans and move this forward.

Mr. Merante asked if Mr. Watson had any drawing or pictures other than what he had presented with regard to what this was going to look like.  

Mr. Watson said that it was essentially the same process they’re putting at the end of the buildings.  He presented a plan and stated that the upper left hand corner had the ends of the buildings that face the street.  Mr. Watson said that they have simulated barn door, a loft door and two barn doors on the buildings with a brick finish. 

Ms. Sexton said that the Board had requested some different looks and different layouts when he was there last and the buildings are still four long railroad buildings.  She asked if there was any thought of mitigating the linear long line look.

Mr. Watson said that they discussed that.  He said that there is really no practical way to make them longer without making it a considerably smaller project.  Mr. Watson said that their buildings meet code.  He said that two of them meet code exactly - the maximum allowed by code, and two of them are less than the maximum.  Mr. Watson said that they have oriented the buildings away from the road.  He said that he just read Mr. Miller’s comments and did not understand the comment about the linear elevation - it is perpendicular to the road, so you’re not going to get a good look at that and it is not like you’ve got a long building that is parallel to the road where there is just a building, building, building, building - perpendicular.  Mr. Watson said that it is well screened -  significant landscaping in order to hide the grading, and they put another building - a residential looking structure, in front of it.  

Mr. Cleantis asked Mr. Watson to point out Route 9.

Mr. Watson did so.

Mr. Cleantis asked if there were any curves as you go off of the page.

Mr. Watson stated that you are approaching the property going south on Route 9 from 301.  He said that it is a fairly straight run up the hill from the traffic light and it levels out before you get to the property. 

Mr. Cleantis asked if there were any berms or anything there.

Mr. Watson said no - there is nothing there.  He said that it is flat there, and as you go down and start to pass the hardware store, the road bends to the left going south.

Mr. Cleantis asked if at the bend to the left, coming into the property, you were looking into the flat of the buildings.

Mr. Watson said that somewhere down there, if you were looking straight ahead, you would probably be looking into the property, because the road is bending to the right.

Mr. Cleantis asked if that is where they have the extensive landscaping as shown in his picture.

Mr. Watson said right. He showed the Board the view it would get as you pass by.  He said that the eye of the observer of this perspective drawing was taken from a point at an eye level in a car.

Mr. Cleantis said that one of the things he would recommend at some particular point in time if not now, is balloons.  He said that he would like Mr. Watson to put balloons up at the corners and raise them up to the building heights, so they can get an idea from the road.

Mr. Watson said that they can put up a stick.  He said that they could put up a post - a surveyor’s rod would reach that high.

Mr. Giachinta said that when they originally designed this, they designed it with almost a flat roof.  He said that the reason they didn’t want to put the peaked roof on is because they didn’t want it sticking up - they wanted to keep it as low as they possibly could.

Mr. Cleantis asked if they could get it with a flat roof below the landscaping.

Mr. Giachinta and Mr. Watson said sure.  Mr. Giachinta said that was the way he originally had designed it.

Mr. Cleantis asked if when it is built, and not a five or seven year thing, they could get landscaping to cover it.  He said that if you have a very exposed lot with all of these buildings, it really ends up looking like Highland Avenue, and that is what they are trying to avoid.

Mr. Giachinta said that sometimes with the picture, you don’t really get the true perspective.

Mr. Cleantis said that the Board knows what Mr. Giachinta has done in the past, so they are not condemning the concept.  He said that this is big and Mr. Giachinta knows that.

Mr. Giachinta said that he realized it was new to the Board.

Mr. Watson said that the buildings are a hundred and sixty feet back from the property line.

Mr. Giachinta said that it was another reason why they picked this lot in particular, because it is narrow and deep.

Mr. Cleantis asked if that hundred and sixty feet can be fairly extensively landscaped so that the whole frontage (did not finish sentence).

Mr. Watson said that the proposed landscape is extensive.

Mr. Merante asked what the approximate distance was between the Anastasia house and the nearest side of the building.

Mr. Watson said that he would say 150 feet.

Mr. Merante asked if the vegetation/trees would be high enough for the most part to cover the buildings.

Mr. Watson referred to the landscape plan and said that essentially, you have planting from as near to the road as you can get and still maintain sight distance for the cars leaving from the cars approaching.  He said that it is all of the buffer, all the way around the property until it gets back out to the building, and then there’s extensive landscaping along the building .  Mr. Watson said that it ranges in depth from probably twenty feet to something in the neighborhood of forty feet in thickness.  The buildings are going to be tucked back into the hill.  Mr. Watson said that they will be exposed to some degree on the north because the property drops off to the north.  He said that Mr. Giachinta was correct - the reason it has a peaked roof is because they were under the clear impression from the Planning Board that it preferred the peaked roof to give it a more architecturally pleasing look.  He said that they are willing to do that.  Mr. Watson said that if the Board’s choice is that it would want a flat roof to keep it down low and less noticeable, they’ll do that.

Mr. Cleantis said that is something the Board would consider probably with a site visit, and that this really does require a site visit.  Mr. Cleantis said that he didn’t see any mountains in the picture or anything there that is hiding anything from anything.

Mr. Meehan said that it is flat piece of property.

Ms. Sexton asked Mr. Giachinta what size trees they would be willing to put in.  She said that they wouldn’t be white pines that you’d see through and asked if that was correct.  

Mr. Watson said that there is a list.

Ms. Sexton said that she had read them and it said major evergreens.

Mr. Watson said no, it said Norway spruce, white spruce, Colorado spruce, Canadian hemlocks - there is a variety.

Ms. Sexton asked what size they were talking to cover it within a short period of time, rather than a longer period.

Mr. Cleantis said that as long as they are amenable, that was something they could talk about down the road.  He said that they really need to deal and have some issues with the size of this structure, the space usage of the structure, and the visibility of the structure, so they need to do a site visit to get comfortable with what is going on.  Mr. Cleantis said that obviously the law says  he can do it and he is within the framework of the buildings on the property.  He said that they are willing to accommodate what the Board wants, so the Board needs to tell them what it wants.

Mr. Merante said that this is a precedent setting and he wanted to lay it out right now.  He said that he was sure Mr. Giachinta was aware of the self-storage units off Merritt Boulevard and that it doesn’t look like self-storage, it looks like an office building.  He said that granted, it is two stories.

Mr. Giachinta said that it is actually four stories.

Mr. Merante asked if there was any chance of doing something like that and that even though it is zoned industrial, it is still between residential areas.  He said that to him, it is going to look like a cargo port.

Mr. Watson said no.

Mr. Giachinta said no.  

Mr.Watson said there is no chance.  He said that  the law doesn’t allow it.

Ms. Sexton asked if they meant it doesn’t allow four or three stories.

Mr. Merante said that he doesn’t want three stories and obviously, none of them want that.  He said that you’re looking at four buildings with these innumerable number of doors.

Mr. Giachinta said that the amount of trees and landscaping is tremendous.  He said that Mr. Merante’s probably never seen one like this before because he hasn’t.  Mr. Giachinta said not to forget that there is also a black wrought iron fence behind it that follows the perimeter.  He said that they’ve dropped the buildings right down to the very inch as far as they could get them into the ground.  Mr. Giachinta said that it is a long, narrow lot and very deep and is one of the reasons why they picked it and backed them up as far as they could, so that you wouldn’t see the garage doors.   He said that even though it is a business, he did not want the Board to see it.  Mr. Giachinta said that he, too, has to go by them everyday.  He said that they’ve tried to cover them the best they can.  If the Board wants more trees in there, they’ll put more trees.  Mr. Giachinta said that the buildings at Merritt are totally different.  He said that he did not think the Board wanted a three story structure, as they want to try to keep it down.

Mr. Merante said that he knows Mr. Giachinta’s work is good and the Board has dealt with him a lot, but this is precedent setting and he thought the Board would be setting the standards now for someone else that comes in, because this is a new law originally enacted by the Town Board allowing this.

Mr. Giachinta said that they followed the law right to the t.

Mr. Watson said that when they were talking about precedent, they are setting a precedent with the landscaping, setting a precedent with the brick facade versus the metal building that you typically see in these types of units, so this might be the opportunity to get their precedent, rather than worry too much about it.

Mr. Cleantis said that there are a couple of options floating around.  He said the options are the flat roof concept, which would perhaps lower the profile to below the landscaping, a  pitched roof, a several story-type of unit, which would compact the buildings but raise the height of the building, and another might be a variation of pitched and flat architecturally, so that you get some kind of variation.  

Mr. Meehan said that he did not think that law allows you to do that.

Mr. Cleantis said that they could do it with some flat roofs and a pitched roof - in other words, to vary from being either flat or being all pitched - to give something some variation so that it doesn’t look so massive.

Mr. Meehan asked if he meant like down at the Country Club.

Mr. Cleantis said yes, you see that in some places.  He said that it seemed to him that every member of the Planning Board has a different perception of what beauty is.  Mr. Cleantis asked the applicant to give the Board a few of the kinds of photo-type things showing the Board what it would look like with some pitched roofs and various flat roofs with the landscaping in place.

Mr. Merante asked which was more important and if the Board wanted it to be visible or not.  He asked if they wanted to have a pitched roof, so that you know there’s a structure there.  

Mr. Giachinta said that is the question.

Mr. Merante said that as Mr. Giachinta said originally, he tried to get as low as possible with his plantings.  

Ms. Sexton said that she thought they had to see the property.

Mr. Merante asked if they wanted it visible because of the pitched roof, which really adds nothing to it.  He said that he did not think the Board did.

Ms. Sexton said that she thought they had to see the property.

Mr. Cleantis asked if the Board would rather it be invisible - in other words, hidden with the flat roofs or instead, have some architectural variation.

Mr. Merante said that he did not think they were mutually exclusive.

Ms. Sexton said that if there is no variation in where the building is placed, the only thing you’re going to have is two railroads with a pitched roof.  She said that maybe they’re going to be staggered.  Ms. Sexton said that Ms. McMannis said they drop at some point, but you’ll still have that same type of affect - same type of roof line, whereas if you had evergreens all around it totally, you probably might not see it.

Mr. Cleantis said that he would suggest they make a site visit and take this discussion up at that time.  He said that the other issue is mixed use on the same lot.  Mr. Cleantis said that there is a house here, and he knows there is some concern over mixed use on another application, and the idea is trying to get rid of mixed uses.

Mr. Watson said that this is not a mixed use if they looked at 175-5.   He said that the law is set up specifically to provide for an office and a caretaker’s use so somebody can operate, and that the pikes can be manned twenty four hours a day with a resident manager, which is exactly what they intend to do.  

Mr. Cleantis said that from the photo, it looks as thought it is going to be the dominant thing they are going to see from Route 9.  He said that being the case, they really haven’t addressed the building.  Mr. Cleantis asked if they had any elevations of the building.

Mr. Watson said that it is a perspective view of the building.  

Mr. Cleantis asked if it was basically a Cape Cod type building - one and a half story.

Mr. Watson said yes.

Mr. Cleantis asked how much of the front of the lot it would dominate.

Mr. Watson said that it looks to be about a fifth.

Mr. Cleantis said that it will pretty much hide a lot of the stuff behind it as well and asked if that was right.

Mr. Watson said right.  He said that the idea is that this will look like a building facing the road without buildings in the back.

Mr. Cleantis asked what the siding was going to be on that.

Mr. Giachinta said that there is stone veneer five feet up and from there up, it is wood and batten. 

Mr. Cleantis said, so it would be basically like a house.

Mr. Giachinta said that they are trying to match Anastasia’s stone house to the south - trying to keep it in that same type of perspective.

Mr. Cleantis said that it is not going to grow like the landscaping barn that grew on Route 9.

Mr. Giachinta said that the office doesn’t make money - it is just a caretaker’s unit and is the smallest they could get.

Mr. Gibbons said that as Miller Associates was gracious enough to point out in 175-57, the traffic circulation going through is all one way.

Mr. Watson said that it is two ways in front and one way around the building.

Mr. Gibbons asked if that meant twenty four feet for the two way and fifteen for the one way.

Mr. Watson said twenty feet, twenty feet, and twenty four.

Mr. Gibbons asked how wide the separation was between the buildings.

Mr. Watson said that he believed it was five feet.  He said that there are (inaudible) that they put up to keep people from getting through and that was specified on the plan.

Mr. Gibbons asked if the Board had received any paperwork from the Fire Marshall or the Town Enforcement Officer.

Mr. Giachinta said that he would usually have to submit blue prints for him.

Mr. Gibbons said that it stated that “no action may be taken unless and until the project has been reviewed by the Fire Marshall...”.

Mr. Cleantis asked what Mr. Gibbons was reading from.

Mr. Gibbons said 175-57.1, section L.  He said that when they first came before the Board, he did ask about the Fire Marshall in particular, because he was concerned about what may be stored, and even though the applicant says that he cannot store gasoline, it would eventually end up in the building.  Mr. Gibbons said that he would like to see the precautions for a fire hydrant.  He said that he wants to see what the Fire Marshall has to say, and would leave it up to his judgement as to what he wants.

Mr. Cleantis asked Mr. Gibbons to read the section aloud, as there was confusion as to whether he was referring to no action shall be taken by the Planning Board or no action shall be taken by the Building Department.

Mr. Gibbons did so.  He said that he thought it just needed to be a part of the package.

Mr. Cleantis said that at some point it has to be referred back to the Fire Marshall.

Mr. Gibbons asked if the applicant would go over the lighting.

Mr. Watson said that it is actually a minimal amount of lighting.  He said that it is not a twenty four hour (inaudible).

Mr. Gibbons asked if it would be shut off after eight or nine o’clock at night.

Mr. Watson said that it is in the Statement of Use and he forgot the exact hours, but there is some emergency lighting out there, so that there can be lighting if there has to be, but basically there is no lighting for occupancy and no night lighting that will be on, on a regular basis.

Mr. Gibbons asked if they were the half-moon globes.

Mr. Giachinta said that everything shines down.

Mr. Merante said that the he saw on the two multi-story self storage units in Wappingers and Poughkeepsie they have gates that look like high security that you have to insert a card into and he asked if that was the sort of gate the applicant was going to have.

Mr. Giachinta said yes.

Mr. Watson said that there is a small island in the middle, you’ll come up, stick the access card in and the gates slide.  He said that they have spaces outside for people who are coming for rent, who do not have access and inside they really don’t need very much in the way of space, so they only have a few spaces to meet the code.  

Mr. Giachinta said and then the gates will be shut.

Mr. Merante asked if someone goes in the gate would close after him.

Mr. Giachinta said yes.

Mr. Merante asked if someone goes in that has a right to be in there and ten seconds later, somebody that doesn’t have the right follows him in, do the gates close behind him.

Ms. Giachinta said that there will be a video security camera in the office and they will be able to see who’s going in and out.

Mr. Giachinta said that each corner of the building has a video security.  He said that it was another way to try to alleviate what they put in there.  Mr. Giachinta said that everything will be on tape.

Mr. Merante said that there is no provision for sprinkling.

Mr. Cleantis said that it seems the Planning Board is moving along in a real positive direction.  He said that certainly the landscaping is something they will talk about at some particular point, and he was sure they could come to an agreement on that.  However, he thought that from various members of the Board that they really want to be happy with the buildings.  Mr. Cleantis said that a comment was made by Tim Miller Associates (number 2 on page 2) stating, “a before and after visual simulation may be desired using photographs to gain a better sense of the proposed visual change” and asked if Mr. Watson could explain that.

Mr. Watson said that he knows what he’s talking about, but did not think he has an idea of how much that costs the client.  He said that there is software where you can model the existing surface, model the proposed surface, you can put the trees in, you can put the buildings in and can drive a car through it - it is an animation.  It becomes a film.  Mr. Watson said that you can do it with still shots.  He said that it is a lot of work.

Mr. Cleantis said that he would like to do this project without having to go through that kind of thing.  He said that he was soliciting more of their comments in terms of what their trepidations might be with regard to having a public hearing scheduled.  Mr. Cleantis said that lacking any great controversy from the Board, he would like to see a public hearing scheduled for this, but if the Board did not think it was ready for this and wanted to see more stuff on the buildings and get a firmer grip as to what it is going to see out there, it should say so, so that the Board can direct the applicant to do that.  

Ms. Sexton said that the Board asked for alternatives at the last meeting and then they did say they would provide them.  She said that Mr. Miller suggested maybe spacing the buildings a little differently, although if you look at the lot, it is kind of difficult if you’re leaving room on either side.  Ms. Sexton said that Mr. Miller seemed to believe that there are other alternatives from his comment.  She referred to number 1 of his memo and read it aloud (copy on file at Town Hall).

Ms. Herring said that that was based on the Planning Board’s comments last month that it indicated it wanted to see some other possible building configurations.

Mr. Giachinta said that he actually sketched it out - having the buildings go parallel with Route 9, and they ended up with a maze.  He said that it would be very hard to control the traffic flow.  When they get down to the end, people are going back and forth.  Mr. Giachinta said that they tried to make it as smooth as possible.  He said that again, it is a very deep lot and when you look at it from the top down, the buildings look massive and he agreed, but when you are out on the street level and look at it, you won’t even see the two (pointed out) because they’re so far back.

Mr. Cleantis asked if they would get the balloons and posts up on the corners before the Board made a site visit.

Ms. Doherty referred to the drawing that shows the house as you would be going north, and said that it wouldn’t come in to view until you are probably right in front of it.  She asked if Mr. Watson would give the Board a rendition standing in front of where the proposed house is going to be to see what it would look like with both the peaked roof and the flat roof.

Mr. Watson said that they could do that - it was not that big a deal.  He said that they could pick a couple of different places to look at it.  Mr. Watson said that they tried to pick the place on Route 9 where you would get the biggest (inaudible) of the building.  He referred to the map, pointed to a location and said that as you come up there, if you are watching the road, you are not going to notice it as much.  Mr. Watson said that the difference is when you see those that are parallel with the road, you really notice them.  He said that there is one in Wappingers Falls that has a kind of false colonial front, and you really don’t notice how deep they are.  Mr. Watson said that you do see the front and they are trying to do a much better job than that, but his point is....it is a poor example with regard to the architecture in terms of its impact and getting any notion that you’re looking at a long massive building - it goes by you too quickly to get that.

Mr. Meehan asked Mr. Giachinta if with regard to the brick surface he is going to put on, he could put different colors and if it could be a color that blends in with the natural surroundings where it would make those buildings possibly disappear.

Mr. Giachinta said yes, they picked a very dark brown - almost like a dark gray for the doors and the brick will blend right in with that.  He said that it will be a little bit lighter, and then they shade it a little bit.

Mr. Meehan said so with the landscaping in front, you wouldn’t be able to see it.

Mr. Giachinta said that it is going to blend right in.  He said that with quite a few that you see, the door will be a contrast to the side, so you would notice those doors, whereas they are trying to blend it in and get them all the same color so that you don’t notice it as much.

Ms. Doherty asked if the Board could have visuals of that - just of the brick, of the doors.

Mr. Giachinta said sure.

Mr. Watson said that they can do that.

Mr. Cleantis said that he thought they should also make a presentation of the plan as they propose it, because he could see by the time they get into various colors, etc., they could get into really micro-managing from the Planning Board stance.  He asked them to give the Board all the visuals, because they are in a better position to know how they want to present this as a finished product than the Board is with recommending colors of azaleas, etc..

Mr. Meehan said that they know that the Board wants it not to be visible.  He said that to make it so that it is not visible with whatever colors they pick.

Mr. Cleantis explained that the Board’s difficulty is because it is hard to envision something the size of a football field becoming somewhat invisible, even though they are putting the landscaping in.  He said that when they get out to the field, they’ll get a bit of an idea as to how it looks and the Board can take it from there.  Mr. Cleantis asked if the Board thought it should go ahead and schedule a public hearing for this and said that he would like to see it go to a public hearing.  He said that they still have a lot of work to do with it, but he would really like to see what kind of public reaction they are going to get from this.   Mr. Cleantis said that he thought that would help the Board in terms of deciding and figuring out partially how to approach this as well.

Mr. Gibbons said that he thought it would help to have the public hearing sooner - before they get into the summer months, and people go away for vacations, so that people aren’t saying they did it in June, July, August, when they were all on vacation and didn’t have a chance for input.

Mr. Merante said that and the other side of the coin is that the Board pretty much knows what Mr. Giachinta wants, so he would like to schedule it.

Mr. Meehan asked when the Board wanted to do a site visit.

Mr. Cleantis said that the site visit would be the 7th of May.  He said that he would like the balloons on the corner of the project to get an idea of the dimension of it and the height of where those buildings would be.  

The Board agreed to meet on the site on Sunday, May 7th at 10:15/10:30 a.m..

Mr. Cleantis asked what people would see from Lane Gate Road.

Mr. Watson said (inaudible).

Mr. Cleantis said so there’s not anything up there that is going to be looking down on these things.

Mr. Giachinta answered (inaudible).

Ms. Herring said that she wanted to note that they did get a memo from Bibbo and it looked like the majority of their comments were somewhat minor - revisions to the plat and notes that needed to be corrected.  She said that she did not think they would have any problem adjusting that and it would not change the content of the site plan.  She said that there is the note regarding the Blasting Code.

Mr. Watson said that they will check into that.

Ms. Herring said that she knew they had a note on there, but she did not see that specifically.  She said that the Board might want to ask them to add a note in reference to the lighting that there will only be emergency lighting, so it is set on the plat.  Ms. Herring said that the last comment is that they had their landscape architect look at the landscape plan and he thought it was sufficient.  She said that it is going to be slightly visible and the minimum is six and seven feet, so the first couple years it may be visible at points, but there is a pretty good buffer of evergreens.

Mr. Cleantis said that once they get to the point where the Board decides that the building is  situated fine, then he thought the Planning Board would deal more specifically with the landscape plan and they will go from there.  He asked what the Board’s consensus was and said that he knew Ms. Doherty would prefer not to.

Mr. Meehan said that he would say yes.

Mr. Merante said yes.

Ms. Sexton said yes.

Mr. Cleantis said yes.

Mr. Gibbons said yes.

The Board decided to schedule a public hearing for May 18, 2006.

Mr. Pidala joined the table again.

Nicholas B. & Hanay K. Angell - South Mountain Pass, Garrison: 2nd 90-day extension

Mr. Merante said that if they go passed this ninety day extension, there are only two allowed and he asked if they had to re-file the application.

Mr. Watson said that they are actually looking into the possibility that this whole process is (inaudible) as a result of the lawsuit in the Town of Cortlandt.  He said that he knows that Mr. Davis has talked to Tim Pagones about the possibility that it was saved, but he did not know how they came down on it.  Mr. Watson said that if they do go passed the ninety days, they’ll have to deal with that and they are aware of that.  He said that he could report to the Board that last week, the court decision did come down.  The Cortlandt Planning Board’s decision was upheld by the court, so right now they are really trying to make a fast run home with the Westchester County Health Department because that is the biggest single thing they have and that application has been completed.  Mr. Watson said that they finished putting the paper work in there last week.  He said that they have a good shot at making it in the ninety days.

Mr. Cleantis asked if they provide for a third ninety day extension under circumstances with regard to the courts.

Mr. Watson said no.  He said that he knows there is one argument that it is part of your regulations and you can waive that, but he thought that was something they had to leave to the lawyers.  Mr. Watson said that they are aware of it, their lawyers talked to Mr. Pagones about that possibility, and if the decision is that they can’t do it, then they’ll just have to deal with another application.

Ms. Herring distributed a Resolution (copy attached).  She said that she thought the important thing is that it extends the expiration date from April 16th to July 15th.  She said that it is the second of two allowed.

Mr. Merante made a motion that the Board approve the second 90-day extension.  Mr. Meehan seconded the motion.  The motion was carried unanimously and the vote was as follows:





George Cleantis
-
In favor





Josephine Doherty
-
In favor





Michael Gibbons
-
In favor





Kerry Meehan

-
In favor





Anthony Merante
-
In favor





Andrew Pidala
-
In favor





Pat Sexton 

-
In favor

Open Space Institute (Grist Mill) - Special Use Permit - Route 9D, Garrison: Submission of revised plan

Mr. Watson said that they met with the Wetlands Committee last week.  He said that they have approved the plan and they are forwarding their recommendation back to the ZBA.  Mr. Watson said that the Board made a site visit a month or so ago and they have responded to a couple of the concerns it had.  Mr. Watson said that first of all, they had specified a guide rail in two distinct spots on the plan, but there is also a note on the plan that it’s got to be put in where the grade is.  He said that they went out in the field and identified what they believe that is and it is now shown on the plan.  Mr. Watson said that the Board asked them to look for some additional parking and they took the parking spaces they had and double loaded them by pushing one car length of twenty feet further into the woods and grading up, so that they added two parking spaces here (pointed out) and he thought they added a parking space here (pointed out).  He said that they now have a total of six plus the parking - the seventh space for the attendant at the water works.  Mr. Watson said that they noted a bus pulled off (pointed out) for a bus to unload children who could walk up to the site and obviously for people who needed handicap access, there is a way to drive a van up and turn it around.  He said that they are hoping that the Board will find they have been responsive and will render a positive recommendation back to the ZBA.

Mr. Cleantis said that this is an example of why the Board does site visits, because they were really able to see the site and discuss with the applicant all of the various details.  He said that from the site, they were able to come up with a plan that he thought they could all feel pretty comfortable with.

Mr. Meehan said that they did a study and one of the comments of the State was that the grist mill is a historical site.  He said that in the Philipstown website, under the Route 9 corridor study,  there is about a 54 page document, and the grist mill is on there.
Mr. Merante said to Mr. Watson that there were two notes and one of them was about tour buses parking at the golf course and the other was meeting attendees were to park along the road.  He asked what road.

Mr. Watson said that the meeting attendees can park up here (pointed out) and he might have just forgotten to take that off.

Mr. Gibbons referred to the map, pointed to a location and asked if where it widens out, it was a pull-off so that another car can get by.

Mr. Watson said yes.

Mr. Gibbons said that it was one thing that they did discuss.

Mr. Cleantis said for Mr. Watson to refer to the minutes and to do whatever is necessary.  He said that he had a letter to Mr. Vincent Cestone and believed the Board had a copy, and asked the Board to direct whether he should sign that or not.

Ms. Doherty made a motion that the Board authorize the Chairman to sign the letter to Mr. Cestone.  Mr. Meehan seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:





George Cleantis
-
In favor





Josephine Doherty
-
In favor





Michael Gibbons
-
In favor





Kerry Meehan

-
In favor





Anthony Merante
-
In favor





Andrew Pidala
-
In favor





Pat Sexton

-
In favor

Wassil - Approval of Access - 64 Crest Road, Cold Spring: Submission

Mr. Cleantis asked if the applicant was present.

The applicant was not present.

Mr. Cleantis asked if anyone from the audience was present for the Wassil application.
Mr. Tom Galbrit said that he was present and in opposition to the application.

Mr. Cleantis explained that he was going to break with some tradition, as the applicant was not present, but would hear some thoughts of Mr. Galbrit for ten minutes.  He stated that this was not a public hearing, but because Mr. Galbrit was there all evening, he would hear what he had to say.

Mr. Galbrit of Crest Road stated that he has lived on Crest Road for the last twenty five years.  He said that they were under the thoughts that it was a four home road when they bought it and as a matter of fact, had an opportunity to buy some property and put another house on it - there were four houses there already.  Mr. Galbrit said that he went down to the Town Board, and they were denied.  He said that somehow, over the course of the last several years, the opinions have changed and they are now allowing any homes on this private dirt road.  Mr. Galbrit said that they are at the point where they’ve come to the conclusion that eight houses are what is going to be accepted.

Mr. Merante asked what the denial was based on.

Mr. Galbrit said that it was a four house road and they couldn’t put the fifth house on it.

Ms. Susan Knapp, a neighbor, said that was in 1980 when they denied.

Mr. Galbrit said that they changed the idea/opinion that now it is an eight house road based on the fact that they believe the road was in before 1960.  

Mr. Meehan asked if it was the Code Enforcer.

Mr. Galbrit said yes, the Building Department.  He said that their research shows that the road was put in in 1965, but that was not their issue tonight.  Mr. Galbrit said that their issue is that they want to submit an application for the ninth house on the road, and they are opposed.  He said that it is becoming a nightmare to administer in the form of maintenance, snow plowing, etc..

Mr. Merante said, so he has no road maintenance.

Mr. Galbrit said no, they have chaos and they want to add more to the chaos.

Mr. Meehan asked if they issued a building permit for the ninth house.

Mr. Galbrit said no, that is why they were there.  

Ms. Knapp said that they had a law suit that they had gone through in 2003.  She said that they went through all the procedures and they were denied because they allowed the fifth house in.  Ms. Knapp said that they only gave them thirty days, and she guessed when you apply for a building permit you only have thirty days and they didn’t know anything about it, so the fifth house was put in.  So then they heard that a sixth house was being put in.  She said that they went and tried to stop that because it was a four house road, and they lost the law suit because they allowed the fifth house in, not on the information they had.  Ms. Knapp said so now, the agreement is eight houses - that is the bottom line.  She said that now they want to put in a ninth house and that is why they were present - to stop the ninth house.  Ms. Knapp said that the road is such a mess.  She said that when you build a home, you think they would come in and maintain or fix the road.  Ms. Knapp said that they have a stream that goes across with a pipe that’s been crushed and when the water comes, it just goes right over it.

Mr. Cleantis asked if the road is built on a steep slope.

Ms. Knapp said yes, part of it.

Mr. Meehan said that the documentation that the Board received doesn’t show any other house except the house that is being proposed.

Ms. Doherty said that the Board cannot read it.

Ms. Veronica Rivera introduced herself and stated that she, too, lives on Crest Road.  She said that they moved in in 1984 and at that time they were told as well that it was a four house maximum road.  

Mr. Cleantis asked who told her that.

Ms. Rivera said that they were told that by the people who they bought the house from.  She said that they never fully investigated that, but they were always under that assumption.  Ms. Rivera said that they are having the same problem that new people coming in do not want to maintain the road and right now, there is construction going on on their corner, and the people that are doing the construction put in a driveway that has nothing to do with Crest Road, yet they are just making chaos on the road - they’ve crushed the pipe on the stream that goes across.

Ms. Knapp said that it looks terrible.

Ms. Rivera said that it is also becoming an issue with them ever needing to get emergency vehicles up there because these people do not want to maintain the road.

Mr. Cleantis said that there is a lot of confusion in terms of the number of houses that can be on there, what is grand fathered in, etc..  He said that when the Board takes this up, they will certainly have time at a public hearing and he would recommend to anyone coming before the Board to make sure they get their facts right, information that is clear to the Board so that the Board knows what exactly they are talking about in terms of the law suits, why it went from four to eight, etc..  Mr. Cleantis said that the Board is certainly going to have to have their legal counsel present to give it answers as to what is legally appropriate for that - what they can and cannot do, but he himself could not tell them that.

Mr. Meehan asked when the oda regulations went in.

Mr. Cleantis said that apparently the oda regulations went in in 1980 or something like that, and they are saying that the road existed prior to that.

Mr. Brower said that with any pre-existing right-of-way before 1980, you are allowed to build eight homes.

Mr. Galbrit said if the road was in existence before 1960.

Mr. Brower said no, anything before 1980.

Mr. Galbrit said and a primary permanent dwelling.

Mr. Brower said that it doesn’t say anything about that in the law.

Mr. Cleantis said that the point is that they are still talking about eight houses.  He asked them to get their stuff together for when the time comes for a public hearing, because he did not know where the applicant was, but they will have to show up some other time and there is no guarantee it will be in the next month or so.

Mr. Merante said that the Board needs a site plan that is legible that shows all the properties, as there is no point of comparison.  He said that he can’t read it.

Mr. Cleantis said that he thought the Board should wait for the applicant to come to tell him these things, because he’s obviously going to have to have another thirty days after he does that.

Ms. Knapp said that she also has that they want to sell the land and they are advertising that they do have a building permit, but obviously they don’t.  

Mr. Gibbons said that they should let the Building Inspector know that.

Ms. Knapp said that she already did.

Mr. Gibbons said, so that if they go in for a permit, he has it on file.  He said that she could submit to the Planning Board paperwork anytime prior to the public hearing.  Mr. Gibbons said that the sooner the Board gets the paperwork she wants to submit, the sooner it gets to review it.  He said not to wait for the night of the public hearing, but have it to the Board fourteen days ahead of the meeting.

Ms. Knapp said that they did not know anything about this.  She said that she received a phone call saying that there was a meeting.

Ms. Gallagher stated that the Town of Philipstown has the meetings posted on the web - for the Zoning Board, Planning Board and other committees.

Ms. Knapp asked if she had to look every day or they could get on a mailing list.

Ms. Herring said that there is only one meeting a month and currently it is on the third Thursday of each month and the application deadline is two weeks prior.

Mr. Cleantis said that they could also call the Town Hall and ask.

Ms. Herring said that she drove Crest Road the other day.  She said that she knew there were two lots for sale that have the building and driveway permits and asked how many houses are existing on Crest Road.

Ms. Knapp said six.

Mr. Galbrit said that there is a house that is accessed to the property by the driveway off of Crest, and he did not know if that was counted or not.

Mr. Cleantis asked where the driveway goes to.

Mr. Galbrit said that it goes to the private road - it is off the private road.

Old Business

-Minutes


.
March 16, 2006

Mr. Gibbons noted one correction on page one - the word “manager” should be changed to “manage”.

Ms. Sexton made a motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. Merante seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous and was as follows:





George Cleantis 
-
In favor





Josephine Doherty
-
In favor 





Michael Gibbons 
-
Abstained





Kerry Meehan

-
In favor





Anthony Merante
-
In favor





Andrew Pidala
-
In favor





Pat Sexton

-
In favor

-Air Circulation

Mr. Merante said that the Board talked about this issue last summer.

Mr. Cleantis suggested the Board send a letter.

The Board asked Ms. Herring to write a letter asking for the air circulation at the VFW to be looked into.

-
Tree Cutting - Route 9
Mr. Meehan asked if Tim Miller Associates was going to compose a letter about a new law regarding the regulation of cutting trees along Route 9.

Mr. Gibbons said yes, along commercial property on Route 9, so that you can’t prep the site before having approval of the site.  

Ms. Herring asked for clarification.

Mr. Gibbons said, proposing a law that along Route 9 in the commercial areas, that an applicant cannot cut trees in preparation of site approval before obtaining site approval - i.e., Mid-Hudson Concrete and the trees that have been removed.

Mr. Meehan said that he was not the only one.

Adjourn

Mr. Merante made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Cleantis seconded the motion.  The meeting ended at 9:23 p.m..  The vote was as follows:





George Cleantis
-
In favor





Josephine Doherty
-
In favor





Michael Gibbons
-
In favor





Kerry Meehan

-
In favor





Anthony Merante
-
In favor





Andrew Pidala
-
In favor





Pat Sexton

-
In favor

Respectfully submitted,

Ann M. Gallagher

Note:
These minutes were prepared for the Philipstown Planning Board and are subject to review, comment, emendation and approval thereupon.

Approved:____________________________










